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17th July 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope that you and your family are well and looking forward to the summer break.  I wanted to write to 
you with further information regarding your child’s first day at Toynbee School. 
 
1st September  INSET Day 

4th September  Year 7 First Day – Year 7 Pupils only in school 

5th September   All pupils return to school 

 
Arrangements for 4th September - Year 7 First Day  

Pupils will need to arrive through the main school entrance on Bodycoats Road by 8.30am. The pupils 
will be greeted by members of staff who will take them to meet their tutors and be registered.   

Pupils are expected to wear full Toynbee uniform. Please can I ask that they bring a pencil case with 
them, as well as trainers to take part in a PE activity.  There is a full list of recommended equipment 
pupils will need for their pencil case on our school website under Year 6 Transition.  

We will be providing all pupils with lunch and a drink from the school canteen, but pupils will be 
required to bring their own snack and drink for break time. If you have not done so, please can you let 
me know of any dietary requirements via the email address below by 24th August.  

The day will start with a welcome from myself, Miss Butler and other key staff, after which pupils will 
undertake a number of induction sessions with the aim of helping them to settle into life at Toynbee. 
They will also spend time with their tutor where they will be given the opportunity to get to know 
members of their tutor group.  Pupils will need to be collected or be allowed to walk home at 2.55pm. 

Additionally, please refer to the transition page of the website https://www.toynbee.hants.sch.uk/our-
school/year-6-transition/ where there is relevant information and key contacts.  

There will be a Year 7 Curriculum Information Evening on Thursday 7th September; further information 
regarding this will follow in September. 

We are really looking forward to meeting your child again and beginning their Toynbee School journey.  

Please do not hesitate to contact Miss Butler or I if you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely, 

Miss Sherrell       Miss Butler  
Year 7 Guidance Manager      Lower School Progress Director  
b.sherrell@toynbee.hants.sch.uk     e.butler@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  
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